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NATIONAL ASSEMBLY WRITTEN REPLY
QUESTIONNUMBER:	1795[NW2186E]
INTERNAL QUESTIONPAPERNO.:	29
DATEOFPUBLICATION:	31 JULY 2020 DATEOFREPLY:                                                                   20AUGUST2020



1795.	Ms S J Graham (DA) asked the Minister of Public Works andInfrastructure:

Whether,withreferencetotheresolutionbytheCabinetinOctober2019that14000 hectarescouldbereleasedforhumansettlementdevelopment,herdepartmenthas taken any steps to release any of the identified land; if not, why not; if so, (a) which exactpocketsoflandweretransferredineachmunicipalityand(b)whatarethetime frames for the release of all 14000hectares?	NW2186E

REPLY:

The Minister of Public Works and Infrastructure:


The Department of Public Works and Infrastructure (DPWI) has approved a total of 14 land parcels measuring 1004.0186 hectares to be released for human settlements purposes.

(a) The land transfer is at various stages. Currently,no land transfers have taken place due to requirement of legislation that National Treasury endorsement must be obtained on properties that are transferred below market value. In this instance, two land parcels out of the fourteen land parcels arewiththeNationalTreasuryforconsiderationwhilstthe market valuation offive land parcels have been approved by the Land Affairs Board and will be submitted to National Treasury. 
The DPWI has informed me that valuation of the seven parcels of land will be considered by the Land Affairs Board and submitted to National Treasury before the end of August.

(b) The Department has prioritised the release of 47 land parcels measuring 1416.8195 hectares within this financial year. The remaining land parcels will be prioritised for release in 2021-22 financial year pending receiving formal requests with supporting documentation,includingdevelopmentplans,whichwillprovideanindicationofexact extent of land to be released. DPWI will process these requests subject toavailability of the identified properties and completion of feasibilityinvestigations.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The delay in transfers is caused by the requirement of National Treasury for market value. To speed up the process, DPWI has requested that National Treasury consider municipal value instead of market value. DPWI cannot skip these processes of the Land Affairs Board and the National Treasury as it is required by legislation.
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